
 
                          CAPTAINS REPORT 2021 
 
It is with pleasure that I submit the Captains report for 2021. It has been a difficult 
year to stick to our usual golfing calendar especially holding our honour board events 
so let’s hope in 2022 we can get back to normal and play some uninterrupted golf. 
     
We haven’t been able to hold the Ladies or Men’s Championships this year because  
of the restrictions and border closures. We have a lot of members who reside in 
Queensland who can’t travel to Murwillumbah to play golf. We will revisit the 2021 
Championships once the borders open. 
 
The Pro - Am is set for the 16th of December and looks almost certain to go ahead. 
 
Restricted to groups of two during the lockdowns has once again caused timesheet 
problems on Saturdays. When we are only allowed to play in groups of two it 
reduces the Saturday field size by about 70 so a lot of Saturday regulars miss out. If 
there was to be any future lockdowns the club would revert to playing medley 
competitions on all days.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank my match committee for giving up their  
time to attend the many meetings that are held during the year. Shannon Murnane, 
Shane Davison, Steve Huggins and Julie Connell.  
     
 
                                                                                     
Graham Nelson 
                                                                                      
Captain 
  
       
                                                                                              
                                                                                      
                                                                                       
     
      
     
      
  


